Hawthorns Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group
Thursday 27th October 2016

1.30 -2.30pm

Notes from meeting held as above.
Welcome and Introduction to Chair and members and update of contact details.

As only one member was in attendance at1.40pm HG made reminder calls. KH was on his way but there were apologies from the other two people. It was decided to begin the meeting. 
1. Practice priorities and issues
1.1.  Patients Survey - Results & Action Plan
  a) waiting time: The survey had shown that patients were not happy at being called in late to an appointment. However the Doctor cannot know before hand how long a patient may need and serious issues need to be carefully addressed. It has been decided to try and restrict patients to raising one issue at a time. They will be offered another appointment for further consultation.

   b) telephone: Similar issues arise with the telephone  - patients say they cannot get through. This problem usually only arises at the beginning of each surgery and patients are regularly advised to try half an hour after the surgery has opened, if it is not urgent. Lines are normally very quiet after the first hour.

Reception Staff are trained to ask only the minimum of questions to ensure a ring back from the doctor.

c) Saturday surgery: this is proving very successful for people in employment.
The Chair commented that patients needed to be educated into accepting that there were more effective ways of them dealing with a) and b) but that this was easier said than done! All that the surgery staff could do was to keep stating the case.
1.2.  New Call in screen installed in waiting room: This has been installed to speed up access for the patient when the clinician is ready to see them.

1.3 New apprentice Receptionist/Admin: three new trainees are now installed as apprentices. They work under the auspices of Birmingham University and have a mentor calling on them in the work place.

1.4.  Physician Associate on Thursday: SR had begun in the last three weeks.

1.5.  Sip Feed Surgery event in September (23.09.16): this proved to be a great success and encourages elderly patients to think carefully about their nutrition.

1.6.  Elderly Care Clinics. Approximately every 6 weeks a session will be held which will include the ‘talking therapy’. The next time will be 14th November. These ‘drop-in-style’ work shops should help alleviate common difficulties focused around elderly isolation. KH raised the issue of making sure that advertising is effective. It was agreed that communication is a challenge.

1.7.  Flu Vaccination uptake 2016-17: the uptake this year has not been so good as last and staff are telephoning around to encourage all those at risk. It is thought that the mild sunny Autumn has lulled patients into a false sense of security!

1.8.  Saturday Morning Surgery: as stated above this is proving to be popular but it means that Dr. Tillu is now working 6 days week.
2. Patient and Carers priorities and issues
Recruiting additional new members: it is extremely difficult to persuade patients to attend this meeting regularly. People express an interest and then fail to appear. Existing members are finding attendance difficult because of family matters and ill health. The Chair put forward two names for the practice Manager to try to recruit. HG will phone them after her holiday.

The Chair asked if the cancelled CQC inspection had been re-scheduled.  So far it has not and this means that most of the prepared information they ask for will have to be collected together again as it will be out of date by the time the inspection happens. This will absorb a great deal of the Doctor and Practice Nurse’s time. 

HG told the members that there can be up to 250 letters a day coming from other departments of the NHS which have to be read and scanned and this is also a very time consuming task which patients do not know about.
3.Any Other Business: there being no other business dates were arranged for next year.
Dates of Future meetings: are to be as follows for 2017.

Thursday 2nd March,  13th July and 16th November at 1.30pm in the Hawthorns Medical Centre. 
The meeting closed at 2.45pm
In attendance: HG 
                        MHK
                        NR  (Chair)
